## Members of the Board:

Charles Smith, President Fred Holroyd, Vice President Barry Bedene Steve Melby Theresa Schwartz



700 SW Jackson Street, Suite 904
Topeka, Kansas 66603-3733
Telephone: (785) 296-3980
Facsimile: (785) 296-0891
Email: boma1@ksbma.ks.gov
Web Site: http://www.kansas.gov/ksbma/

Mack Smith, Executive Secretary Francis Mills, Inspector Leslie Garwood, Office Manager

The Kansas State Board of Mortuary Arts Created August 1, 1907 Sam Brownback, Governor

Thursday, April 26, 2012

Representative Marc Rhoades, Chair House Appropriations Committee State Capitol, Room 351-S 300 SW 10<sup>th</sup> Avenue Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Rhoades:

Unfortunately our only state vehicle, a 2011 Chevy Impala, was involved in a bad accident this month and appears to be totaled. I'm writing to request an increase of \$17,388 for a replacement vehicle in the current FY 2012 budget for the Kansas State Board of Mortuary Arts. All of our agency funds are fee funds as the agency does not receive any State General Funds.

I apologize for the late notice of this request and would appreciate any assistance you and the committee could provide. We will utilize a rental car until such time that the situation is resolved.

Thank you in advance for any assistance you can provide. Please feel free to contact me if I can answer any questions, provide additional information or be of further assistance.

Sincerely.

Mack Smith, Executive Secretary Kansas State Board of Mortuary Arts

MS

copies:

Jeff Arpin, Senior Analyst, Kansas Division of the Budget

Susan Duffy, Fiscal Analyst, Kansas Legislative Research Department

N:\ & I:\Mack\Correspondence\Rhoades, Representative Marc wpd